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Ford Holds Local Hearing, Reaffirms Commitment to Traditional Austin High School
CHICAGO – Joining by dozens of educators, students and parents, state Rep. La Shawn K. Ford (D-Chicago) chaired an official state subcommittee hearing at the Bethel New Life Center on Monday to discuss ways to move forward with efforts to bring a traditional high school to the Austin community.
“Building a high school for these kids and this community will go a long way towards improving our educational outlook,” Ford said.  “In addition, I feel we will make a lot of progress on issues such as dropout rates, truancy and violence if we show these kids that we care enough about them to give them their own school.”

Along with discussions on the need for a traditional high school in Austin, Ford’s committee also discussed dropout rates and afterschool programs.  Despite recent setbacks in the efforts to secure a high school for Austin, Ford remains optimistic and reaffirmed his commitment to do everything he can to make the effort successful.
“When I was elected, I made a promise to the Austin community that I would fight for their needs, and they need this high school,” Ford said.  “Although it is hard work and we’ve had some setbacks, my commitment hasn’t changed.  As long as I am state representative, I will fight for a traditional high school for Austin.”
Monday’s meeting was an official hearing of the 8th District Education Oversight subcommittee of the House Appropriations – Elementary and Secondary Education Committee.  For more information, please contact Rep. Ford’s constituent service office at (773) 378-5902.
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